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President Peggy Jones welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order.  There were 53 certified members, 2 interns, and 5 guests in attendance.  Members were encouraged to get their refreshments before the speaker to save on time.
Jeff McKee introduced Michael Warriner.  Michael’s talk was on the Role of the Bubble Bee.
There was a quick break and the business meeting followed. 

The Minutes of the February 21, 2013, meeting were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Cindy Waechter said there was not much activity in the account other than paying Texas Master Gardeners dues.
Certification of New Members:  Marvin T. Taylor and Guadalupe Rodriguez both received their certification and GCMG name badges.
Committee Reports:
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

April
Liz Palfini, Texas Parks and Wildlife, “Weeding Through Heirlooms, Historic and Just Plain Good Old Days Gardening Propaganda.  How to make informed consumer garden choices.”

May
Open

June
GCMG Social

July
Dr. Rebecca Kelso

November
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M, “Proper Tree Pruning”

Earth Day Committee Update.  Randy Rye and Judy Johnson said they are working toward the Earth Day event that will be held in Seguin on April 27.  They need help on the following Monday mornings, April 1, 8 and 15 starting on 9:00 a.m. at the AgriLife Extension Building, in the upstairs meeting room.  They are requesting seeds.  Mini blinds need to be cut to use as plant markers.  They will also need volunteers on April 27 either for set up/tear down, children’s activities, tree giveaway, and water challenge.  Cindy Martin collected paper from the members, and also requested dried 
flowers.  Cindy Waechter will send out an email to remind members, and will have an article in the GCMG newsletter.
Volunteer Committee Chair.  Carol Calentine said that Gutierrez Park in Schertz needs a new chairman.  Flower beds will need to be cleaned three to four times a year.  Usually Steel High School students volunteer to help with this project.  Toni Guiles and Carmen Rosas volunteered.

Class #25.  Bob Teweles said that classes will start in August from 10:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. in Schertz at the Schertz United Methodist Church at 3460 Roy Richard Drive. Bob encouraged members to advertise this and get people to sign up.
Refreshments.  Treva Hicks thanked Jeri Doyle, Betty Hughes, Judy Johnston, Toni Guiles, Cindy Martin, Gail Kiehn for the refreshments.
Speakers Bureau.  Treva Hicks said that the Lo-Ra Dick and Pam Turner gave talks. Treva said she is working on getting a portable wireless microphone for GCMG.
Summer Social.  Joyce Friesenhahn has reserved Immaculate Conception Church in Marion (across the street from Hild’s Feed Store) off Hwy. 78 at 213 Barnet for the summer social.  Joyce will need help with the social.

Chair Set Up.  Treva Hicks passed around a sign-up sheet for members to volunteer to set up the chairs before each monthly meeting.
Guadalupe County Community Garden.  Bob Davis reported that over 100 lbs. of food have been donated to the Randolph Area Christian Assistance Program.  Tomatoes have been planted.  Help is always needed.  Pulte Homes still plans to donate a 20 x 15 foot structure for the garden, but no date has been set.  
Master Gardener Specialists Training at Texas A&M Campus.  The classes available in May are for Vegetable Specialist, Earth-Kind Landscape Specialist, and Pecan Specialist.  The Board approved $100 for two members that finish the specialists training and certify for Vegetable and Earth-Kind Landscape, each.  Also, when you finish the course, and finish your volunteer hours, the state will send the specialist $50.  If members are interested, they need to submit their request to Travis Franke, AgriLife Extension Service agent.
Green Team.  Hughlene Micheli says she always needs help on this project.  The group meets on the 1st and 3rd Monday at the City of Seguin Annex building.

Publicity.  Dave Elder said that the newsletter deadline is on March 26.

President-Elect Position.  Helen Griffith has resigned this position, and a new President-Elect is needed.  
New Business
Membership Vote on Meeting Format.  Peggy Jones said that in the Policy and Procedure manual it states that the meeting start time is 7:00 p.m.  The Board recommends that the social start at 6:30 p.m., then start the meeting at 7:00 p.m., with a short break between speaker and business meeting.  Since the social was taking too 

long between the speaker and the business meeting, this will make the meeting shorter.  GCMG voted to take the following out of the Policy and Procedure manual under Regular Meeting:

A.
Regular Meeting

i.
The meeting start time is 7:00 p.m.

ii.
A guest speaker is scheduled to start shortly after 7:00 p.m. unless there is some business that needs to be accomplished first.

iii.
A brief social follows the lecture.

iv.
The regular monthly business meeting will be held after the social.
Randy Rye made a motion to accept this change, Witt Harris seconded, and the motion carried.

Announcements

Peggy Jones said that the Gonzalez Master Gardeners will hold their plant sale on Saturday, March 23.  San Antonio Garden Center will also have a plant sale on March 22 and 23.

Clara Fischer won the raffle of $22.  Mary Jeanne Lucky won the gift certificate.  
Adjournment.  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.   
Pat Schultze
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